MINUTES

JOINT CHAIRS MEETING
DATE:

June 11, 2009 

TIME:

1:30 p.m.
PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street

Baltimore, Maryland 21202

PRESENT:

Dr. Charles Maloy (Surveyors Board) (by phone)
Diane Gordy (Certified Interior Designers Board)




Skip Harclerode (PE Board)



Mike Fisher (Board of Landscape Architects) 

OTHERS
PRESENT:

Harry Loleas (Deputy Commissioner, O&P)




Pam Edwards (Acting Executive Director, Design Boards, O&P)




Milena Trust (AG’s office)

ABSENT:

Diane Cho (Architects Board)
Mr. Harclerode called the meeting to order.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

On motion duly made and seconded, the Minutes of the February 23, 2009 meeting were unanimously approved.

ISSUES DISCUSSED

1.  
Financial Report.
 Mr. Loleas presented the Chairs with the update on 

the Special Fund.  Mr. Loleas reported that as of March, 2009 the Fund had a surplus of $779,000.  Mr. Loleas further explained that $100,000 of the surplus is earmarked for the expenses associated with the Office of Administrative Hearings and other similar expenses.  Finally, additional $75,000 is earmarked for the IT – related expenses, thus resulting in the final balance of the surplus to be approximately $625,000.

In conjunction with discussions concerning IT expenses, Dr. Maloy inquired of the status of IBM application project.  Mr. Loleas reported that Mrs. Edwards and the IT personnel, with assistance of counsel, completed Reinstatement Screens and now began working on the original application screens which will be far more complex than the reinstatement screens.       Mr. Harclerode inquired about the DLLR’s commitment for the application project beyond the agreed-upon estimate of $75,000 in the next fiscal year.  Mr. Loleas reported that he expects at least the same amount to be available in the 2010 budget.

Ms. Gordy emphasized the need for the outreach programs and chairs unanimously agreed to set aside approximately $20,000 for the development and implementation of the communication programs aimed at the individual Board’s interactions with the local municipalities and permit officials.    

2.
RFP Update.   Chairs discussed the RFP project and the impact the RFP will have on the testing service fees.  Dr. Maloy advised the Chairs that the Land Surveyors Board will be discussing at its next Board meeting whether it is in the best interest of the Board and its applicants to outsource the licensing examinations because of the likelihood of the higher fees and complexities associated with the development of State-specific examinations by outside vendors.  Mr. Harclerode stated that the Engineers Board has been discussing various ways to make the examinations more affordable to candidates but decided to wait until the RFP process is complete.  The chairs agreed that any steps that may be taken regarding the reduction or elimination of application fees set by the Boards will be discussed and decided by all Boards in the same fashion and at the same time.  
 3.
Personnel Issues.
The staff reported that the exam coordinator contractual position was filled effective July 1, 2009.  The staff also reported that the interviews for the permanent position of investigator whose priority will be complaints filed with the Design Boards began, and that it is expected that the position will be filled by the end of July.  
4.
Sunset Review
.
The chairs discussed the process of Sunset Review which already commenced for the Land Surveyors Board and the Landscape Architects Board.  Dr. Maloy indicated that he would like to communicate with the legislative analyst assigned to the Land Surveyors Board in connection with the Sunset Review process.

5.
Legislative Update.
Mr. Harclerode stated that the Engineers Board decided to focus on the legislative changes related to the issues of Continuing Professional Competency/Retired Status.


Ms. Gordy reported that she expects the interior designers licensing bill to be introduced again during the 2010 Legislative session.   
6.
Next meeting date.
The chairs agreed to schedule their next meeting date for __________________.  

ADJOURN.
There being no further business, it was moved, seconded and unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting at 1:00 p.m.
______________  With Corrections

______________Without Corrections






___________________________






Dr. Charles E. Maloy, Chairman
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